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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO: Contractors 
 
CC: Andrea Mehner (HRM), Anne Sherwood (HRM) Ashley Blissett (HRM), Beverly Audet (HRM), 

Brad Anguish (HRM), Christopher Davis (HRM), Crysta Cumming, David Hubley (HRM), Don 
Pellerine (HRM), Gordon Shupe (Wood), Hugh Morrison (HRM), Ian Guppy (Halifax Water), 
Jeff Spares (HRM), Peter Salah (Englobe), Ray Rice (Halifax Water), Sóley Unnur Einarsdóttir 
(Stantec), Taso Koutroulakis (HRM), Tom Gorman (Halifax Water) 
 

FROM: Edmund Surette, Pavement Management Coordinator, Project Planning & Design (HRM)          
 
DATE: April 24, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: HRM Quality Management Plan (QMP) – Permanent Reinstatement April 27, 2020 
 

Attention Contractors, 

Please note that permanent reinstatement will be permitted on HRM projects (e.g., streets, sidewalks, curbs) 
beginning Monday April 27, 2020. However, given the current temperature trend, the HRM Quality 
Management Plan for cold weather will remain in effect until further notice.   

Given the current daily high temperatures and the understanding that temperatures should continuously 
improve, HRM will not require that the QMP Portland cement concrete mixture (“Winter Mix”) or silane sealer 
be utilized at this time. However, in accordance with the specification, immediately after placing, consolidation 
and strike off, the concrete shall be covered. Please refer to the Supplementary Specifications for complete 
requirements. 

HRM will continue to monitor the weather forecast and will provide an update once temperatures improve. 

Regards, 
Ed 
 

EDMUND SURETTE, PH.D., P.ENG.  
PAVEMENT MANAGEMENT COORDINATOR  
PROJECT PLANNING AND DESIGN 
TRANSPORTATION AND PUBLIC WORKS 
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